
Minutes of the General Meeting of January 4, 2023

 President Pam Williams called the meeting order at 10:00 a.m.

 A brief business meeting of the Board followed. Board members in 
attendance were Pam Williams, John Gelber, Margie Barber, Norma 
Schellberg, Judie Fry, Bobbi Gordon, Mark Hester, Janice Messer, and Dick 
Sussman. Absent was Mary-Lynn Dubray. 

 General Meetings were not held in November and December, so there were 
no Minutes to be offered for approval.

 Treasurer Margie Barber presented the Treasurer’s report as of December 
31, 2022. Revenues for the year are $2,072.00; Expenses for the year are 
$1,234.82; and total Revenues over Expenses are $842.18. The report was 
approved as read.

 Pam welcomed all the Club members in attendance today. She stated that 
starting with this meeting today, all General Meetings of the Club going 
forward will be held on the first Wednesday of the month at 10:00 a.m. in 
the Ocotillo/Mesquite rooms. She announced that she will be the speaker for
the February 1, 2023 meeting, and Board member Mark Hester will be the 
speaker for the March 1, 2023 meeting. Both will discuss their experiences 
using DNA in their own ancestor research.

 Membership Chair Dick Sussman announced that we now have about 80 
QCGC members. 

 Due to Education Committee Chair Mary-Lynn Dubray’s absence, Pam 
announced that the Education Committee will meet on the 4th Wednesday of 
the month at 1:00 p.m. in the Mesquite Room. Some of these meetings will 
be planning sessions and some will be workshops. Information will be listed 
on the Club website.

 Pam reminded attendees to pay their dues for 2023 - $15 per individual or 
$25 per two people living at the same address. Dues can be mailed to 
Treasurer Margie Barber, 1965 N Laguna Oaks Dr, or left in the QCGC lock
box next to her front door.



 Pam reminded everyone that our website address is QCGenealogy.com
 All events are listed on the calendar section of the website, along with a lot 
of other information.

 Pam also said that volunteers are always needed and asked anyone interested
to see a Board member about sharing your expertise.

 Board meetings are held on the second Wednesday of the month at 10:00 
a.m. in the Kino Conference Room. All QCGC members are welcome to 
attend.

 The Business meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m.

 Communications Chair Dick Sussman introduced our speaker for today, Jim 
Burkstrand. His topic was “Restoration Methods for Old Photos”. He provided 
several demonstrations of how to use various tools and software to accomplish this.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Norma Schellberg, Secretary


